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The Hon Dr Anne Aly MP
Minister for Early Childhood Education
Minister for Youth

Reference: MC22-002755

Ms Hilary Yerbury

Education Convenor

Graduate Women-NSW

LG Floor, 280 Pitt Street

SYDNEY NSW 2000 By email: hyerbury@tpg.com.au

Dear Ms Yerbury

Thank you for your message of 20 June 2022 in relation to my appointment as the Federal
Minister for Early Childhood Education and Minister for Youth.

It is a profound honour to serve the Australian people as a Minister in the Albanese
Government. I am grateful to the Prime Minister for asking me to serve in these portfolio
responsibilities, and I look forward to the challenges and the opportunities that lie ahead.

Every Australian, no matter where they were born or where they live, deserves access to a
world-class education. I intend to work across the whole spectrum of early childhood
education—access to childcare, early learning, schooling, teaching and learning outcomes,
parental engagement and more—and with all relevant stakeholders, including Australia’s
young people themselves, to ensure that our youth have what they need to realise their
potential.

Thank you again for the message, and I wish you the very best of health and safety
throughout 2022.

Warm regards

Dr Anne Aly

1277712022

Parliament House, Canberra ACT 2600



